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March 27, 2007
The Honorable Larry Gossett
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Gossett:

Enclosed for the King County Council’s consideration is a proposed ordinance amending King County Code 14.70.270 to meet requirements of the 2007 Council Budget Proviso for an annual report and establishment of an expert review panel on concurrency.  The specific requirements of the proviso language are:

Of this appropriation, $250,000 shall not be expended or encumbered until the executive has transmitted to the council an ordinance amending K.C.C. chapter 14.70, Transportation Concurrency Management, to require an annual report that explains the technical assumptions, land use changes, network changes and other parameters that are used to update the concurrency model and which shall be submitted to the council along with the annual update to the traffic concurrency model required by K.C.C. 14.70.270.

The proposed ordinance shall also establish an independent expert review panel on concurrency, which shall: (1) review the annual report on the concurrency model update; and (2) evaluate proposed changes to the transportation concurrency process and model developed by the road services division and reviewed by a working group with representation from the department of transportation, the council and the auditor.

The proposed ordinance required to be submitted by this proviso must be filed by March 31, 2007, in the form of 11 copies with the clerk of the council, who will retain the original and will forward copies to each councilmember and to the lead staff of the transportation committee, or its successor.
The annual report is to be prepared by the Road Services Division to explain the technical assumptions, land use changes, network changes, and other parameters used to update the concurrency model.  The annual report is to be submitted to the King County Council along with the annual concurrency update.  An annual report, “Transportation Concurrency Management Program, 2007 Concurrency Model Update/Revisions, February 2007” was filed with the Clerk of the Council at the time of transmittal of the 2007 Transportation Concurrency update in February.  Although the report requirement has not been codified, I wanted to provide the King County Council with the added detail contained in the report for the 2007 concurrency update.
The expert review panel on concurrency is being established to review the annual report on the concurrency model update.  The panel shall be comprised of four to six persons and include representation from the development community, transportation planning professionals, public at large, and multimodal transportation interest groups.  The panel will also evaluate proposed changes to the transportation concurrency process and model developed by the Road Services Division and reviewed by a working group with representation from the Department of Transportation, the King County Council, and the Auditor.  

The ordinance has no fiscal impact.

If you have any questions, please contact Linda Dougherty, Division Director, Road Services Division, at 206-296-6590, or Jennifer Lindwall, Manager, Capital Improvement Program and Planning Section, at 206-296-3745.

I recommend the King County Council adopt this ordinance.

Sincerely,

Ron Sims

King County Executive
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